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INT. HARRY'S HOUSE, STUDY. DAY 

A young man, HARRY, is sat at a desk by the window. His cat, 
FLUFF, is laying in his lap. He is surfing the internet on 
his computer. 

The screen shows pictures of incredible sights from around 
the world: the wall of China, the Eiffel tower, the Great 
barrier reef, the pyramids... 

Harry sighs longingly. 

He squints out of the window and sees row upon row of houses. 
It is raining outdoors and the water distorts the view. 

Harry looks again to the computer screen. He flicks through 
more pictures. 

                                                 DISSOLVE TO. 

INT. SEATING AREA ON PLANE. DAY. DAYDREAM 

Harry is in a plane. He pulls back a curtain next to his seat 
and looks down at the ground from the window. The ground 
seems to rush up towards him. 

Harry returns... 

                                                      CUT TO. 

INT. HARRY'S HOUSE, STUDY. DAY 

He twitches violently and grips the desktop. 

He rubs his eyes and shakes his head. 

Fluff looks up at Harry and meows in confusion. 

Harry recovers and pets the cat. He leans on his hand, lets 
out an exaggerated sigh and continues scrolling. 

                                                      CUT TO. 

INT. HARRY'S HOUSE, KITCHEN. DAY 

Harry and EMILY, are sat eating dinner. Fluff sits on Harry's 
feet as he eats. 

Emily shows Harry a holiday leaflet for Australia. It 
features pictures of popular sightseeing places and 
breathtaking landscapes. 
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Harry's eyes widen as he eagerly flicks through the pages, he 
smiles faintly. He recalls the imagined plane scenario. His 
face turns white. 

He shakes his head. Emily looks away and down, her face 
droops. 

                                                      CUT TO. 

INT. HARRY'S HOUSE, BEDROOM. DAY 

The next day, Harry wakes up. He has a look of determination 
on his face. 

Harry's 'attempt to overcome heights' Montage: 

Harry swings high on a playground swing. 

...Harry rides a high escalator in a shopping centre.His 
hands grip the railings. 

... He crosses a bridge over a lake. He takes very small 
steps. Fluff follows. 

... Harry sits on his rooftop. He tugs lightly at his hair 
and his eyes are wide in distress. 

End montage. 

EXT. ROOFTOP, DAY. 

Harry lays back on the rooftop. He looks up at the clouds. 
There is a plane-shaped cloud in the sky. Harry sighs and 
covers his face with his hands. 

                                                      CUT TO. 

INT. HARRY'S HOUSE, LIVING ROOM. DAY 

Emily and Harry are watching TV. Harry is unable to 
concentrate and attempts to read a book instead. 

Emily is unaware of Harry's mood and hums as the program 
finishes. She begins to tidy. 

She picks up the holiday leaflet that has been discarded on 
the sideboard. She looks longingly at it. 

Emily puts the leaflet in the bin. 

Out of the corner of his eyes, Harry watches. He frowns. 
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Harry's 'attempt to overcome heights' Montage 2: 

Harry climbs a ladder to clean windows. Emily watches him 
from below. She has her hands on her hips. She rolls her eyes 
and shakes her head. 

... Harry looks out of a high-rise building. He looks less 
intimidated as he presses his palms against the glass. 

... Harry sits on his rooftop again and smiles as he watches 
Fluff play on the ground. 

End Montage 

                                                      CUT TO. 

EXT. FAIRGROUND. DAY 

Harry and Emily are enjoying themselves at a small 
fairground.They play games at the stalls, drive the bumper 
cars and ride the waltzer. 

They share a stick of candyfloss when Emily spots a Ferris 
wheel. She jumps up and down excitedly and points at it, 
indicating that she wants to go on it with Harry. 

Harry looks up to the top of the Ferris wheel, perplexed. He 
then looks back to Emily's excited face and agrees to go on 
it with her. 

They pay the worker and step onto the compartment. 

As they are lifted into the air, Harry tries to look anywhere 
but the ground. Emily swings back and forth. Harry takes deep 
breaths. 

Harry hears a cry of excitement from below and without a 
second thought, looks down. 

Harry's face turns a shade of green. His mouth pops open and 
his eyes widen in shock. 

He passes out. 

Emily shakes Harry in an attempt to revive him but he does 
not wake up. 

She waves frantically at the operator on the ground below. 
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                                                      CUT TO. 

INT. HARRY'S HOUSE, STUDY. DAY 

Harry sits at his desk. He sighs. He looks out the window 
again- observing the rows of houses and neat gardens. 

He hears a distressed mewling- Fluff. 

He looks around the room and can't see Fluff. He looks out of 
the window again and sees her clinging onto the branch of a 
tree outside. She tries to pull herself back up to safety but 
can't do it. 

She looks around, alarmed. 

She meows angrily at a big menacing bird as it watches her 
from a nearby tree. 

Harry looks down in shock and rushes out of the study. 

                                                      CUT TO. 

EXT. HARRY'S GARDEN. DAY 

Harry runs out the front door and stands beneath the tree. He 
holds out his arms as if he expects Fluff to fall into his 
arms. 

Fluff looks down and sees Harry. She does not let go of the 
branch. It is too much of a fall for her. 

Harry recalls a childhood memory. 

EXT. GARDEN. NIGHT. FLASHBACK 

YOUNG HARRY looks up at a very tall apple tree. He sees some 
very appealing juicy red apples. 

He climbs the tree eagerly and reaches the top where he picks 
the largest apple. 

He takes a bite into it but then slips and falls. Through 
young Harry's eyes we see the ground rushing up. 

END FLASHBACK 

EXT. HARRY'S GARDEN. DAY 

Harry looks around him in a panic. There is nobody around to 
help. He runs his hands through his hair in frustration. 
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Fluff mewls loudly. The bird is approaching her. 

Harry finds a nearby rock and throws it at the bird but it is 
unfazed. 

Harry watches the rock bounce off the branches all the way to 
the ground. His 'determination face' returns. 

Harry rolls up his sleeves and haphazardly begins to climb 
the tree. 

As he climbs, he loses his grip many times. He keeps looking 
down and sweat drips down his face. 

He pauses, clutching the tree trunk with his arms. 

The bird gets closer. One of Fluff's paws loses hold and she 
meows in fear. She hangs onto the branch with one remaining 
paw. 

Harry sees this and regains composure. He rapidly climbs up 
and just as the bird leans over to snatch up Fluff, Harry 
scoops up the cat and tucks her down his t-shirt. 

The bird flies away. 

Harry looks down and he becomes a little dizzy. Fluff purrs 
from inside his t-shirt. It calms him and he easily descends 
the tree. 

When he gets to the bottom, Harry looks up at the tree and 
then shrugs happily. He goes back inside the house. 

                                                      CUT TO. 

INT. SEATING AREA ON PLANE. EVENING 

Harry is seated next to Emily, who has fallen asleep. Fluff 
is curled up between them. He takes a selfie of them all and 
then opens the curtains. 

Harry looks out at the sunset. He looks down at the clouds 
below him and takes a picture. When the clouds clear, he can 
see the land below. He smiles broadly as he takes another 
photo. 

End. 


